Monthly Board Meeting
PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP
June 1, 2022

Chairman, Matt Klocke called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Those present were David Durheim, Ovid
Jensen, Matt Klocke and Anne Stitt, Laurie Jorgensen attended via Zoom. Minutes of the last Board
Meeting were read. Matt asked if any objections or corrections to the minutes, none being stated they were
approved as read. Treasurer’s report was read. Beginning balance $265,590.10 the receipts totaled
$222.36 and disbursements of $3,424.26, to bring our ending balance to $262,388.20. Matt asked if there
are any objections or corrections to the treasurer’s report, none being stated, treasurer’s report was
approved as read. Claims to be paid tonight 7785 to 7796, with check 7790 not being used.

Old Business:

*  Gravel was put on the roads as planned, this gravel was purchased through Robert’s Excavating
and out of Gary Kolands’ pit, it was much better than the gravel last year. Seems to have cut down
the slippery, muddy substance.

e Ovid attended the Blue Zone Community meeting, they want people to be back to gathering the
communities, old family core and social groups to bring a strong community based. They state
that having that promotes healthier living.

e  Discussion was held on Klier permit. They have been having communication issues with the
Zoning Administrator. They spoke to David and was asking about the frost-free footing
requirements as they were told to do what they needed to and then it would be checked out.
Sounds like they are using pilasters which will be at least 4 feet deep, so that is good. Also, they
have another dwelling that will be removed, this was not noted on the permit so David has asked
them to sign something stating that will happen and they said they would.

e  Clerk drafted a letter to William Carr Trustee 70523 Hwy 23 regarding the west side of the
property needing ditching on Elwell Road, supervisors approved and it will be mailed with a
response requested either way.

New Business:

e  Clerk contacted Election Judges, we have RuthAnn Ecklund, Sharen Johnsen, Connie Ecklund,
Anne Stitt and Gary Stitt signed up for the trainings and that will be working the elections.

o Linda Henrikson contacted David Durheim via phone and email. She is update that the road
grader is throwing road rock on her lawn about 3-4°. She stopped Jesse when he was out grading
and he said it couldn’t be helped. She wants to know if he could throw the rock the other way
instead of into her yard. Or if the township could buy and Echo rock rake with the rubber paddles
and come back in the spring and rake the rocks off, or borrow it to her to do. After discussion
about this it was decided that no action would be taken, the rocks would be within the road right of
way and the Township would not be required to do anything differently.

Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by,
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Anne Stitt, Clerk Matt Klocke, Chairman






